March 8, 2005
Public

No Comment
Mayor’s Comments
Mayor Bergmanson extended her appreciation to the Public Works Department for a job well done in the recent storms.    

Mayor Bergmanson FINANCE

Councilperson Sachs reviewed the claims list. Councilperson Sachs stated that he will respond to Nick Ten Velte’s tax proposal.  Councilperson noted that the proposal does not conform to state statutes.
Public Safety

Community Affairs

Councilperson Mehrotra announced that six applications have been received for the Film Fund grant program.  Councilperson Mehrotra stated that this is the first year a formalized approach was being used.  Councilperson Mehrotra also reviewed the Borough’s email registry.
Public Works

Councilperson Seyffarth sated that she will make sure the Public Works Department is aware of the Mayor’s complement.
Parks and Recreation

No report.

P&D

Councilperson Hughes noted that the Planning & Development Committee met this evening.  Councilperson Hughes stated that the Glen Park Committee is alive and well and met several weeks ago. Councilperson Hughes reviewed the Glen Bridges projects.  Councilperson Hughes stated that the final walk through for the Hurrell Field House is scheduled tomorrow.

Councilperson Hughes stated the regrading of the baseball diamond is scheduled for this summer and the press box should also be replaced this summer.   Councilperson Hughes also reviewed the Library Children’s Room and AADA bathroom projects.  Councilperson Hughes reviewed the bidding history for the pool house and the disappointment that the bids exceeded the architect’s estimate.  The Borough has purchased modular units as an interim solution. .   Councilperson Hughes gave a status report on the street reconstruction and water infrastructure projects.
Departments

Attorney 

Absent - No report

Administration

No Report.
Public Safety

No report
New Business

None
Public
Jackie Yustein, Lincoln Street appeared representing the County Executive.  Ms. Yustein announced the County’s Cherry Blossom Run will be held on Sunday, April 10th.  The event will feature a Children’s fun Run at 9:00 Am, a 10k run at 10:00am and a run for the disabled at 10:10 am.  Ms. Yustein stated she is looking into Mayor Bergmanson request regarding the Three Intersection Topics project.

George Musser, 80 Glen Ridge Avenue and Amy Weinstein, 58 Glen Ridge Avenue inquired about the process for a Block Party.
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